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THE EPIPHANY 

JANUARY 6, 2018 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE & CALENDAR 

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist, Rite One                                                                 The Epiphany 

Jan 6   9:45 a.m. Choir Rehearsal                                                                                 

  No Adult Forum Today 

 10:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades 6-12 

 11:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades K-5 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

 12:45 p.m. Eucharistic Ministers Meeting 

MONDAY    9:00 a.m. Office Open 

Jan 7                       9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open 

 

TUESDAY     9:00 a.m. Office Open 

Jan 8   9:00 a.m. Liturgy Meeting  

   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open 

 11:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

 12:30 P.M. Wardens Meeting 

   3:00 – 6:00 p.m. Suzuki Violin Lessons    

Wednesday   9:00 a.m.      Office Open  

Jan 9   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open 

   6:30 – 8:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal  

   8:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting      

THURSDAY    9:00 a.m. Office Open                              

Jan 10    9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open  

 12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist with Anointing 

   3:30 p.m. Calvary’s Well Ministry   

FRIDAY  10:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study at Panera Bread, 1801 Rudy Lane 

Jan 11 7:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

SATURDAY Office Closed 

Jan 12   

SUNDAY 8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist, Rite One                                                                      Epiphany I 

Jan 13   9:45 a.m. Choir Rehearsal                                                                                 

 10:00 a.m. Adult Forum 

 10:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades 6-12 

 11:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades K-5 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite One 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

 

 



 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Announcements for the bulletin should be submitted to Verger@CalvaryEpiscopal.org by the preceding Tuesday at noon.  

Please remember to turn your cell phones off before the worship services out of respect for those in quiet meditation and prayer. If you enter or 

leave during the service, please try to do so during hymns and other congregational activities. Please avoid doing so during readings, the 

anthem, and the sermon. 

 

 

PASTORAL CONTACTS: Should you need to contact the Rev. Dr. Shafer, Rector, please feel free to call her at the office 

(587-6011 ext. 12) or her cell 256-452-9941. 
 

COFFEE HOUR IN FRAZIER HALL: The Calvary Coffee Hour invites all to join us every Sunday following 

the 11:00 service. The Coffee Hour for January 6 is hosted by the Sheltons. 

 

ADULT FORUM SCHEDULE: Please take note that there will be NO ADULT FORUM TODAY. Next week Jonathan 

Smith with lead the Adult Forum. 
 

CALVARY’S WELL:  Cold weather is upon us. We especially need tarps and anything for camping and MEN’S 

CLOTHING: jeans, hoodies, sweatshirts, long johns, warm WHITE SOCKS (!!!!!!!!), and boxer shorts (packaged) in 

addition to warm clothing for women. Please take a few minutes to empty your closet of warm clothing you no 

longer want or need. We need them every day! See Linda French (LFrench444152@gmail.com or 502-422-1980) or 

Jim Barnes if you have questions.  
 

REPORTS FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING IN JANUARY: All reports for the 2019 Annual Congregational Meeting are due 

to Jim Barnes by TODAY, January 6, 2019. The date of the annual congregational meeting is January 20, 2019 at 

10:00 am. 
 

YOUTH GROUP:  Youth group for 6th–12th grades meets the second Sunday of every month from 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. For 

any other questions regarding Sunday School and children/youth events, please email Britt Shelton at 

britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: If you are interested in volunteering to teach or to be a door person for Sunday School, please 

contact Britt Shelton as above. You may also register your children by emailing Britt for a new registration packet.  
 

WARNER-SNYDER MUSIC FUND: Would you like to help provide for the growth of our music? The Warner-Snyder 

Music Fund is looking for more donations in order to continue to broaden our musical options in worship by 

purchasing new music. Donations are received in the Calvary Office. 
 

 

EMILY REDDEN will be performing her Senior Vocal Recital in Louisville at St Andrew’s Episcopal Church (2233 

Woodbourne Ave) on Sunday, January 13, at 3:00 pm.  She will be performing the complete ‘Exultate Jubilate’ by 

Mozart, as well as Strauss’ ‘Fruhlingsstimmen’ and other works by Rossini, Milhaud, and Ricky Ian Gordon.  She 

would love to have the support of her Calvary family as she finishes her work toward her undergraduate degree 

in Vocal Performance! 

 

ATTENDANCE UPDATE 12/302018 

 Sanctuary/Altar Chancel Nave Total 

11:00 am 6 2 50 58 

          

1/3/2019 HE/Laying on of Hands   10 
 

CALVARY’S WELL: 01/03/2019 410. Hot chocolate 151 cups; water bottles 82; items of clothing 107; popcorn 88 bags;  

PBJ sandwiches/cookies 101. 

PASTORAL (clergy and lay) Visits week of December 30: 1; communed in 2018: 45; communed in 2019: 

CLOTHES AND FOOD MINISTRY: December 188; 2018 to date: 2783 bags of food. January 2019: 15 bags of food. 
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CALVARY CLERGY AND STAFF 

The Rev. Dr. Lee F. Shafer, Rector  

rector@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                  587-6011x12 

   256-452-9941 
 

James M. Barnes, Verger and Parish Administrator  

verger@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                     587-6011x26 
 

Britt Shelton, Sunday School Coordinator  

       britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                        587-6011x22 
 

Shawn R. Dawson, Director of Music   

music@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                   587-6011x17  
 

Melissa Kay Guidry, Office Administrator/Bookkeeper          587-6011x10 

bookkeeper@calvaryepiscopal.org 
 

Leroy Malone, Sexton  

leroy.malone@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                       587-6011 
 

Nursery Staff: Darlene M. Clay 

                          Joanne L. Wingfield     587-6011 

 

 

CALVARY EMERITI 

 

The Rev. E. Benjamin Sanders, Rector Emeritus 

Margaret L. Dickinson, Musician Emerita 
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CALVARY VESTRY 

 Don Snow                                      don.snow46@gmail.com                                                             558-8979  

       Sr. Warden 
 

  Linda French                      LFrench444152@gmail.com                                                502-422-1980 

       Jr. Warden  
  

 Sally Reisz                                      sallyreisz@gmail.com                                                                  552-9351 

      Treasurer 

 Stephanie Smith                             ssmith@unistarps.com                                                        502-299-6874 

     Secretary 

  Nick Baker   attyn@bellsouth.net                          895-4319     
  

  Will Cary                                        whcaryiv@bellsouth.net                                                             454-0733 
 

 Dorn Crawford                              dorncrawford@aol.com                                                              636-3687 
 

 Artie Dietz artie.dietz@jefferson.kyschools.us                      367-0132 

 

 Jamie Hendon                                 bunzer867@aol.com                                                                    244-0573  
 

 Michael Patterson                          patterson@bbtel.com                                                            270-547-4092 
 

 Larry Reining                                 lreining@spalding.edu                                                         859-321-5619 
 

 Ruth Robins                                    dachs@twc.com                                                                            893-2237  
  

 Harvey Turner                                harvey@jlwins.com                                                                      939-2299  
  

 Patrick Vaughn patvaughn11@aol.com              241-0640  
 

 Judy Wilson  jpwilson1953@gmail.com                            419-4822  
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